GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION



National Archives and Records Service Received 23 FEB 68 Washington, D.C. 20408

February 21, 1968

IN REPLY REFER TO:

N

Mr. Emory L. Brown, Jr. Route No. 4, Box 82 Farmingdale, New Jersey 07727

Dear Mr. Brown:

This is in reply to your letter of February 14, 1968, concerning records of the Warren Commission.

We do not know of any additional Dallas Police Department radio-log transcripts other than any that may be published among the exhibits of the Commission. If any radio transcripts or investigative reports concerning them were turned over to the Commission by the Federal Bureau of Investigation, they would presumably be in the National Archives. We should be pleased to make records of the Commission available to you in our research rooms in order that you can make a search for them.

Singeraly yours

Robert H. Bahmer

Archivist of the United States